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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, July 28, 2014
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:01 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan, Barbara Goodman (ex officio), Commissioner Rick Redick was excused;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global;  Lisa King, Langton Associates; Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Building Inspection Division; Bill Mosely, Brad Thoburn, Ken Holton, Fred Jones, Robert Franques,  JTA; Charles White, John Schnippert, Steve Rhatigan, JaxPort; James Green, Florida Department of Transportation; Rachel Merritt, City Council Staff; David Horner III, Main Ocean; George Register;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 4:01 P.M.

The Commissioners voted to approve the minutes for the June 23rd and July 21st meetings of the Commission.
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown reported on the upcoming annual Ferry Fest, Rock the Boat that will be held on Saturday, August 2nd, from 11:00 a.m.  to 10:00 p.m.  On a motion by Commissioner Marla Buchanan the Commission voted to provide free rides on the ferry between the hours of 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.  The Chair referenced correspondence from the Friends of the Ferry requesting a fare waiver.  The Commission voted to solicit school supplies (150 backpacks) for St. George’s Church and donations to a local food bank.  Rachel Merritt said that she would place the information about the event on the City’s website.  On a motion by Commissioner Aaron Bowman, the Commission voted to extend operational hours of the ferry to 11:00 P.M.
Lisa King, Langton & Associates, provided the Commission with an update on grants for the ferry.  Ms. King reported that she has been monitoring new grant opportunities.  She reported that there are numerous minor grants but those particular grants are not a priority.  Ms. King indicated that the Commission should try to acquire another FLAP grant for capital projects such as the slip walls.  As far as the status of the current FLAP grant that the Commission had been awarded, Ms. King reported that she is working to expedite the necessary four-party agreement that is before the Jacksonville City Council.  At the previous Commission meeting, the Chair had requested Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston to draft the necessary legislation for Council approval of the 4 party agreement.
Turning to the Langton & Associates invoice for its grant writing service, Ms. King explained that the 21½ hours in the invoice included hours in April, June and July that covered work on the FLAP grant, FTA grant, and the TPO (Northeast Florida Transportation Planning Organization)  long-range plan, that now includes the ferry.  Commissioner Brown motioned that the Commission approve the invoice; Commissioner Bowman seconded the motion.  The Commission voted to approve the Langton & Associates invoice.

In the Marine Operations Report – HMS Ferries, Mark Fernandez reported that there had been no safety or security issues in June; security drills had been conducted.  HMS had distributed copies of the monthly report.

The Commission next turned to the Slip Wall Replacement Project.  Tom Goldsbury led the discussion.  He reported that he and Robert Franques of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority had met last week with representatives of RS&H.  He indicated that he was expecting a price quote from RS&H this week.  Mr. Goldsbury referenced an e-mail that he had sent to the Commission Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, on July 25, 2014, where he gave a detailed report on the options discussed at the  RS&H meeting.  The Chair, Mr. Crescimbeni, 
reported that he had subsequently spoken with Ms. Holland at RS&H and Nathaniel Ford, JTA’s CEO about the matter.

Mr. Goldsbury proceeded to describe the physical shape and condition of the structures (slip walls).  Mark Fernandez commented, as well.  Mr. Goldsbury explained that the objective was to replace the ones that are in worse shape.  There was a question as to whether or not the Commission will have enough funding to make the necessary repairs on both sides of the river?  Would it be possible to get another grant to finish the repair work?  Lisa King remarked that it would probably take two years to secure an additional grant.
The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, referenced an e-mail that he had received from Michael Poole, Chief Financial Officer, JaxPort regarding a slip wall grant account and funds in this particular account; Mr. Poole alluded to the likelihood of recovering the balance in that particular account.
Can RS&H advise the Commission on the current condition of the slip walls on both sides so as to be able to determine which side required the initial repair work?

Commissioner Elaine Brown motioned that the Commission move forward with the design-build approach that Tom Golsbury had recommended.  Commissioner Buchanan seconded the motion.  The Commission voted to authorize the design-build approach.  

Commissioner Larry Williams motioned to authorize up to $50,000 for RS&H’s design work for the slip walls.  The Commission voted to authorize the expenditure.

On the JTA Transition Update, Brad Thoburn introduced Fred Jones who he indicated would be The Jacksonville Transportation Authority’s point person in working with the St. Johns River Ferry Commission on transition issues.  It was reported that Bill Mosely of the JTA leadership team heads an internal working group that is focusing on a time line (transition) and other issues.
The Chair asked the Research Assistant to review the Commission’s minutes to see if at some point the Commission formed a subcommittee to address transition issues.

At the end of the meeting, the Chair shared with the Commission his coming across a tourist brochure whose manufacturer had produced tourist brochures for Amelia Island that had included maps that highlighted tourist, historic and recreational sites.  A discussion then ensued on the merits of having that manufacture create a tourist brochure for the ferry.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:15 P.M.
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